
WAC 208-512A-060  Special rule—Unconditional takeout commitments 
or guarantees of federal government.  Loans or extensions of credit to 
or secured by unconditional takeout commitments or guarantees of any 
department, agency, bureau, board, commission, or establishment of the 
United States or any corporation wholly owned directly or indirectly 
by the United States shall be excluded from the calculation of the 
general lending limit set forth in WAC 208-512A-010, subject to the 
following terms and conditions:

(1) This exclusion will apply to only that portion of a loan or 
extension of credit that is covered by a federal guarantee or commit-
ment.

(2) For purposes of this exclusion, the commitment or guarantee 
must be payable in cash or its equivalent within sixty days after de-
mand for payment is made.

(3) A guarantee or commitment is unconditional if the protection 
afforded the bank is not substantially diminished or impaired in the 
case of loss resulting from factors beyond the bank's control. Protec-
tion against loss is not materially diminished or impaired by proce-
dural requirements, including default over a specific period of time, 
a requirement that notification of default be given within a specific 
period after its occurrence, or a requirement of good faith on the 
part of the bank.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 30.04.030, 30.04.111, 30.04.215, 30.08.140, 
32.08.157, 43.320.040, and 43.320.050 and Section 611 of the Dodd-
Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act (codified as sec-
tion 18(y) of the Federal Deposit Insurance Act, 12 U.S.C. §1828(y)), 
which takes effect January 21, 2013. WSR 13-03-037, § 208-512A-060, 
filed 1/8/13, effective 2/8/13.]
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